






 
TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH 

One Golden Beach Drive 
Golden Beach, FL  33160 

 
________________________________________________________________ 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: August 22, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 
Town Council Members 

From: Alexander Diaz, 
Town Manager 

Subject: Resolution No. 2893.23 – Authorizing Change Order Number 2 
for owner directed additions to the contract for additional 
scope of work for the Civic Center between the Town of 
Golden Beach and Gerrits Construction, Inc. 

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No. 
2893.23 as presented.    
 
Background: 
 
The contract with Gerrits construction gives us a building that meets all OSHA 
and FBC requirements.  Our design team provided interior finish 
recommendations that would accomplish the basic office building aesthetic.  As a 
Town that prides itself on excellence, it is important that our Civic Center reflects 
the community we represent. 
 
Throughout the construction of the project, the Town has made requests to 
improve the long-term maintenance of the building and integrate the changes 
that have been approved in previous amendments /change orders. 
 
As construction continued, opportunities presented themselves that required 
immediate action in order to keep advancing construction. These changes or 
additions were vetted through an advisory committee of residents that supported 
the approval of the scope of work as outlined in Exhibit A.  
 
I am recommending that the Town Council accept and approve Change Order # 
2 in the amount of $573,728.55 as outlined in Exhibit A. These are 37 owner 
driven modifications to the project scope.  

 

Item Number: 
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MEMO RESO 2892.23 
Gerrits Construction, Inc. Change Order #2 
 
There is a detailed listing of all changes the example below are those with the 
greatest impact: 
 

- Upgraded laminated glazing (glass) system for storefront and standard 
windows.  Engineer’s recommendation due to high heat gain on the 
building’s eastern façade.   

Total: $58,910.00 
 

- Installation of additional control joints on all structural expansion 
locations.  Engineer’s recommendation to avoid cracking and chipping 
of the stucco finish due to settlement of the building.  Including 
mobilization of the stucco crew to apply the first scratch-coating to 
provide protection of exposed concrete.   

Total: $27,950.00  
 
- Flag poles were not included in the original scope of work.  The town 

has determined that (2) flag poles are needed.  
Total: $29,025.00 

 
- Electrical implementation of AV system infrastructure.  Including 

installation of all conduits and back boxes.  
Total: $85,530.75 

  
- Upgrade parking level site entry with pavers vs. asphalt.  

Total: $38,885.44 
 

- Upgrade to counter tops from Formica laminate to Corian solid surface. 
Total: $28,992.75 

 
Fiscal Impact: 
 

Contract Value as previously authorized  $7,962,239.52 
   

 Change Order # 2 (this change order) $573,728.55 
 
New Contract Total- $8,535,968.07 
 
Fund 330 allocated $573,728.55 that will be used to fund these changes.  
 
 
 
Please note that we are still expecting 3 to 4 major owner changes that are being 
designed and negotiated; they are for the 3rd floor looby, the 3rd floor landing, 
enclosing the 1st floor elevator vestibule and providing air-conditioning to those 
areas.    
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